## **TOWN OF TROY**

## **BOARD OF SELECTMEN MINUTES**

The Board of Selectmen held their monthly meeting on Monday, September 18, 2017 at 6:30 p.m. at the Troy Municipal Office.

Selectmen Present: Robert Langlands, Gary Taylor, Mark Sanville

Others Present: Terri Medley, Lee Forbes, Raymond Lemay

## THESE MINUTES ARE UNOFFICIAL UNTIL APPROVED.

- 1. Meeting opened at 6:30 pm.
- 2. Steve Button was not available.
- 3. Raymond Lemay came before the Board to inquire about the Town taking over Autumn Ridge Road. The Selectboard and Lee are going to go look at the condition of the road and will discuss it at the next Selectboard meeting.
- 4. Lee reported the grant project on Bear Mountain Road was completed. He said Bobby and Mike have completed the proper training to comply with MSHAW requirements pertaining to mine safety.

  Since the last meeting the Morey Road bridge repairs have been completed. Lee said a three inch deck plate and runners were installed.

  Robert signed the Cargill salt contract for 150 ton of salt @73.72 per ton.
- 5. The board spoke of heating options for the office building. Gary is going to contact someone regarding this.
- 6. The Conflict of Interest Policy was reviewed. The Selectboard will have more discussion at the next board meeting.
- 7. Minutes of the August 21, 2017 meeting were reviewed. After further discussion, we completed the Bridge Inspection Report and repaired the bridge, as per the States recommendation. Motion made by Robert to approve the minutes.
- 8. All orders were signed.
- 9. The meeting adjourned at 8:35 pm.